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To whom it may concern –  
 
This letter is to convey my strongest support for the proposal “Integrated modeling of the 
U.S. West Coast and Southern California Bight”. The proposed work will integrate physical, 
biogeochemical, and ecosystem models of the California Current, Southern California Bight, 
and Monterey Bay to assess how nutrient loading from the land impacts ocean pH, dissolved 
oxygen, and species assemblages. Nutrient loading from land-based activities is believed to 
exacerbate ocean acidification and hypoxia (OA/H), but controlled experiments are not 
possible to test hypotheses. A model is needed to fully explore how land-based discharges 
have the potential to impact the pH and dissolved oxygen in coastal waters. Model results 
will inform future management actions and policies aimed to reduce OA/H. It should be 
noted that preliminary work in the Southern California Bight and Monterey has already 
identified that deep water hypoxia appears to be pervasive. So an understanding of OA/H 
triggers in this region is urgently needed.  
 
I am currently the chair of the State of California and Oregon Ocean Acidification / Hypoxia 
Panel that is bringing together experts to address key questions regarding the causes and 
effects of OA/H in California and Oregon waters. We had our kick off call in May of 2013, 
so our work has just begun. However, the issue of OA/H impacts from land-based runoff has 
already been discussed at length during the first call. Clearly, this will be an important topic 
of discussion during the panel deliberations over the next year. I expect that a major need 
that will be identified by the panel will be models that aim to quantify the effects of land-
based runoff on OA/H. Thus, the UCLA proposal to create such a model is both 
serendipitous and timely.  
 
Sincerely,  

 






